The VOICE of the VILLAGE
Hilbert, Wisconsin February 2020

FROM THE VILLAGE BOARD -
Highlights of the February Board Meeting:

The Village Board approved the following:
e To begin the process for prepayment of the loans for both Sunrise | and Sunrise Il Apartments on

31 Street. .
To contract with Allegiant to lead/assist with the’completion of the prepayment process.

To send 7 members of the Hilbert Fire Department to the WI State Fire Convention in Stevens
Point on March 6, 2020.

To contract with Cedar Corporation for 2020 Economic Consulting Services.

To proceed with the committee’s recommendation for new and replacement sidewalk projects.
The change order for 2019 Projects to include the 2020 Project by Sargento Foods.

The Temporary Variance on the number of dogs per residence (from 2 to 4) for a resident until
May 1, 2020.

The Village received notice of the following:
* Notice of receipt of PILOT payment for DNR owned land in the amount of $203.29.

e February settlement for taxes collected to 1/31/20.

Hilbert Lions Annual Cash Raffle
Thursday, March 26, 2020

Mark your calendars! Tickets or money for tickets cannot be sent through the mail, so if you would like to
purchase a ticket(s), you will need to contact one of the Lion’s members. Each ticket cost is $50 allowing
2 people to attend, including a buffet style meal, soda and beer. Some contacts are:

Dan Zahn (920)418-3000 Bruce Schroeder (920)374-0951 Gary Lemke (920)428-2539

Village Meadows Subdivision: Lots Available for Sale!

Welcome to Hilbert's newest subdivision! Village Meadows was created by the Village to help spur further
residential development in conjunction with the Village's continued commercial and industrial growth.
Located directly across the street from our largest industry, Sargento Foods and just south of the School
District of Hilbert campus, this new subdivision is a great area to build your next home and locate your
family! The first phase consists of 14 residential lots and is part of a 50-acre parcel that will only be
developed for residential purposes. The lots are currently available for sale with the infrastructure
anticipated to be completely installed by spring or early summer, weather permitting. If you are interested
in purchasing one of these lots, please contact Kendall Thiel at Thiel Real Estate at 920-849-2222 or

920-374-0501.

-Over-



Reminder from the Waste Water Treatment Plant

In order to keep everything running smoothly we ask that you DO NOT FLUSH the following items:
Flushable wipes (even though they say they are flushable they are not good for the system)
Baby wipes

Feminine hygiene products

Paper towels
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e Trash of any kind

Thank you for your help on this matter. Any questions please call the clerk’s office at (920) 853-3241.

Public Hearing: (regarding rezoning parcels) Tuesday, March 10, 2020 @ 7 p.m.
Next Reqular Board Meeting: Tuesday, March 10, 2020 immediately following the Public Hearing
Spring Primary Election: Tuesday, February 18, 2020 7 a.m. — 8 p.m.

Annual Assessor Open Book Session: Tuesday, March 24, 2020 from 4 p.m. — 6 p.m.
Spring Election: Tuesday, April 7, 2020 7 a.m. — 8 p.m.

Annual Board of Review: Wednesday, April 29, 2020 from 7 p.m. - 9 p.m.

Annual Spring Clean: Saturday, May 2, 2020 from 8 a.m. — 11 a.m.
Village of Hilbert Website: www.villageofhilbert.com




